East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission Meeting, June 16, 2016 at the Joseph N. Goff House
Betty Sennett, Carol Lane, Phyllis Martin, Kevin Gunning, Mindy Maynard, Melissa Pionzio present. Absent, Shirley Brooks and Allie Brogan. 
Call to Order
Approval of minutes from May 19 meeting. 
No Public Comment
Old Business
A.      Grants – on track waiting to hear from Blackledge and billing from the Chatham Historical Society. 
B.      Art Purchase Award – Carol discussed using Mimi Design and costs for updating the current signs for the student art award plaque and the art purchase award plaque for the artist. Commissioners suggested not using a year on the student purchase award plaque so it wouldn’t have to be changed each year. Thank you to Carol who hung the student artwork in the town hall gallery for June. 
C.      Thoughts on Open Studio – commissioners agreed to email artists in late July or early August for the open studio which is now planned the weekend before Halloween in October – the 22nd. Melissa will email Jill Walker at the church to reserve the date. If there is an exhibit this year, commissioners agreed that the space must be well marked to avoid overcrowding and be sure they know that it is an exhibit more than a sale. Melissa will put a Save the Date announcement in the newspaper. 
D.      Wade Russo Presentation – planned for June 28 at the library community room at 7 p.m. with a theme of the influence of Rock music in theater/Broadway. Carol sent the press release to Cathy Sirois in the town manager’s office to be printed and to commission members as well. Wade has asked for a screen to show You tube videos. 
E.       EHACC Web Site – Carol checked with Sue B at the library regarding the web site and she has not contacted town treasurer Jeff Jylkka regarding the procedures related to the web site so far. Melissa and Carol will contact Sue to remind her to speak with Jeff or provide us with the town policy so we can review it, and also to her know that the cost is minimal, $150 a year. Commissioners agreed that a short written description/proposal of the web site plan to Sue would be a good idea so that there would be no question about what would be used – art and culture related photos and event announcements and information about grant opportunities. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business
A.      Old Home Day - commissioners decided not to participate in a booth at Old Home Day. 
B.      Parks and Recreation – Jeremy the director has been invited to attend a meeting, Carol will contact him again. Josh Piteo will also come to a future meeting to discuss the town’s 250th anniversary celebration and how the commission can be involved. 

Financial Report – The art purchase award amount is up to $500 and it should be an East Hampton artist or and East Hampton subject. Kevin and Phyllis will be judges our student liaison Ally Brogan is unable to judge. Mindy said she can run over and help, in between vending at her booth at the Strawberry Fest. 

Commissioners Reports & Event Announcements – East Hampton Art Association Art Show is Saturday, June 18 on the Congregational Church of East Hampton lawn at the same time as the Strawberry Fest in the Village Center. Betty, a member of the art association, said she was upset that the art show was not included in the Strawberry Fest publicity. Mindy suggested the group contact parks and recreation, which is hosting the event, and was in involved in publicity. 

Commissioners agreed to continue meeting through the summer.
 
No public comment

Adjournment at 7:30 p.m. 

